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The last nine months have been something of a roller-coaster to say the least, with the Covid 19 pandemic and the associated restrictions preventing so many of our normal activities taking place. Our monthly series of talks, which we relaunched in 2019 and which have been very well attended, have had to be put on hold and we are waiting to see whether we can restart these in the new year. 
Committee member Terry Prue has a number of very interesting speakers in line and we are just waiting for the government restrictions to be eased to allow us to go ahead.  Our members trip to Great Dixter on 13th May had to be cancelled and a further outing to Wakehurst Place due to take place on 9th Sept has also been postponed for the same reasons but we are hoping to rescheduled these next year.

Despite the disruptions of the last six months the Committee have held regular Zoom meetings in order keep the affairs of the Society in order. We have been unable to hold the AGM in the normal way but we are looking into whether we can do this as a Zoom meeting sometime in October and will be in touch with members on this shortly. My thanks to our committee members who have worked tirelessly throughout the restrictions to ensure the Society continues to flourish.   

The Manston Airport DCO has now commenced the process of Judicial Review (JR) and at the time of writing this is ongoing. The cost of this is being funded largely by members of the public contributing to the CrowdJustice Fundraising Appeal, which has highlighted the problem that access to the justice system is often limited to those organisations or individuals who have the money to pay for it. In the light of this Ramsgate Town Council are to be congratulated on their support for the JR. The Council is very aware of the adverse consequences of the Manston proposal for the future of the town and have been prepared to contribute to the cost of the Judicial Review to protect the quality of life for local residents.

The other big issue that has emerged this year is the future of the Ramsgate Port and Harbour. The Port has been losing money for years and accumulated losses are currently standing at some £20m.
Thanet District Council has finally recognised that this is a situation that cannot continue and have brought in Consultants WSP to report on the options that might be open to them. The WSP Report made 8 Recommendations and is currently the subject of a public consultation before going back to TDC for further consideration. The Society will be responding to this consultation in late in September and this will be available on the Society’s website in due course.

We continue to be actively engaged with other local organisations on a number of ongoing projects including the Ramsgate Heritage Action Zone, The High Street Regeneration Project, the Conservation Area Tree Planting Scheme, the restoration of the Clock House, the Festival of Britain Fountain and our regular litter picks. Regular updates on these matters will be reported in our monthly Newsletter and on our website <ramsgate-society.org.uk/ramsgatematters>
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